

TEL: 603.362.4299 FAX: 603.362.4936 www.hampsteadwater.com

July 23, 2020

By electronic mail: puc@puc.nh.gov

Debra A. Howland Executive Director & Secretary Public Utilities Commission 21 S. Fruit Street, Suite 10 Concord, N. H. 03301-2429

Re: General Rate Case Filing - Hampstead Area Water Company, Inc.

Dear Ms. Howland:

Please accept the following as The Hampstead Area Water Company's ("Company") notice of intention to file a revised rate schedules pursuant to Puc 1604.05. It is our understanding that the Commission will acknowledge receipt of this notice and that the Company will have 30 - 60 days in which to file its rate schedules.

Please add the following names and address to the service list.

Stephen P. St. Cyr, St. Cyr & Assoc., 17 Sky Oaks Drive, Biddeford, ME 04005, stephenpstcyr@yahoo.com.

Christine Lewis Morse, The Hampstead Area Water Company, Inc., 54 Sawyer Ave., Atkinson, NH 03811, chris@atkinsoncc.com.

Harold Morse, The Hampstead Area Water Company, Inc., 54 Sawyer Ave., Atkinson, NH 03811, harold@lewisbuilders.com.

Charlie Lanza, The Hampstead Area Water Company, Inc., 54 Sawyer Ave., Atkinson, NH 03811, charlie@hampsteadwater.com.

John Sullivan, Lewis Builders Development, Inc., 54 Sawyer Ave., Atkinson, NH 03811, john@lewisbuilders.com.

Anthony Augeri, Lewis Builders Development, Inc., 54 Sawyer Ave., Atkinson, NH 03811, augeri@lewisbuilders.com.



TEL: 603.362.4299 FAX: 603.362.4936 www.hampsteadwater.com

Laura Spratt, Lewis Builders Development, Inc., 54 Sawyer Ave., Atkinson, NH 03811, lspratt@lewisbuilders.com.

If you, the Commissioners and/or the Commission's Staff have any questions or comments, please call me at 603-362-1936.

Very truly yours,

Anthony Auger



TEL: 603.362.4299 FAX: 603.362.4936 www.hampsteadwater.com

THE STATE OF NEW HAMPSHIRE

BEFORE THE

PUBLIC UTILITIES COMMISSION

Re: Hampstead Area Water Company

NOTICE OF INTENT TO FILE RATE SCHEDULE

The Hampstead Area Water Company ("Company") provides notice to the Commission that it intends to file a rate schedule for its various water systems on a consolidated basis for the Company as a whole. The Company estimates the proposed permanent revenue increase of \$1,106,009 and percentage increase of 56.20%.

If you, the Commissioners and/or the Commission's Staff have any questions or comments, please call me at 603-362-1936.

Very truly yours,

Anthony Augeri General Counsel